
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

ATTENDANCE: 
Members and Adviso rs 
Terry Wheeler, Chair 
Donna Frazee, Voting Member 
Chris Velissaris, Voting member 

Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member 
Betty Calton, Voting Member 
Bettina Baca, Voting Member (by phone) 
Robert Sells, Voting Member 
Taylor Scimeca, Voting Member 

Minutes 

March 8, 2017 

Tracie Saunders, Advisor 
Kris Singh, Advisor 

Ina Carpenter, Secretary/ Advisor 

The meeting was called to order at 8:35 a.m. 

The minutes from February were approved 

New Business 

II-A. Issuing summer semester permits to 0-Team student and non-student members 

0-team members may be a student or a non-student during the summer semester and live in the Lake 

Claire Residential Community. There are 35 0-Team members for this coming summer term. There 

was a motion and second to provide permits at no charge for the period of May 7 th through August 4th to 

those who do not have a permit for the summer term . The motion was unanimously approved. 

11-B: Re-designation of spaces for staff in parking lot B-16. This item was tabled until next meeting at 

which time affected employee representatives from EOC, Police and Facilities will be invited to attend. 

Old Business 

Ill-A. Reporting and fee for stolen permits: Lt. Mangan was not present to make recommendations 

for changes to the review. This has been tabled until next meeting. 

111-B: Reserved Spaces: 

A. Deborah Williams for the College of Engineering and Computer Science 

There was a motion and second to approve this request. The motion passed by a vote of 6 

to l. 



111-C. Expectant mother spaces: Currently we have 15 act ive spaces 

Discussions : Student representatives requested change the time restrictions for parking in faculty and 

faculty/staff lots to 4: 30 p.m. instead of 5:30 p.m. The consensus is to leave the time restrictions as is . 

On or about May 1, 2017, parking lot H-1 will be closed for the construction of the Colbourn Hall 

building. The faculty, disabled and reserved spaces currently in that lot will be relocated to parking 
garage I. 

There is a proposal to bui ld a parking lot on existing parking lot C-2. There is no definitive time schedule 
for this project. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 


